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TO:  All Bidders 
 

FROM: Linda Wolf, CPA, Purchasing Agent 
 

DATE: February 28, 2019 
 

SUBJECT:  Addendum #1 MOREHOUSE BRIDGE REMOVAL & MUSSEL RELOCATION 
 

This Addendum, issued to bid document holders of record, indicates changes to the bid documents for 

the Morehouse Bridge Removal and Mussel Relocation Bids Opening March 13, 2019. 
 

 Please see the following Pre-Bid Meeting Notes and Sign-In Sheet. 
 
February 27, 2019 10:00 AM a Pre bid site visit was conducted at the Morehouse Bridge site.  
 
General discussion was the following. 
 
A list of attendees “Sign In” sheet follows this Memo. 
 
The project is a lump sum bid, there are estimated quantities in the project plans for work below the 
ordinary high water mark for the NYS DEC and USACOE permits, the project plans show elevations 
as limits of work.  “The elevations will be the limits of work and not the quantities shown on the 
project plans.” 
 
The Morehouse Bridge Removal Contractor will need a APA or local government permit for their 
waste disposal area. 
 
The overhead electric will be removed and replaced in a location agreeable with the Morehouse 
Bridge Removal Contractor. 
 
The Morehouse Bridge Removal Contractor will need to complete their work in the dry, if the 
Morehouse Bridge Removal Contractor is intending using a different dewatering plan than on the 
project plans, then the Morehouse Bridge Removal Contractor will need to obtain NYSDEC permission 
to utilize the differing dewatering method. 
 
The Morehouse Bridge Removal Contractor and Mussel Relocation Services Contractor will need to 
coordinate schedules to complete their respective work. 
 
Contractors are encouraged to pay particular attention to the NYS DEC portion of the bid docs. 
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The Mussel Relocation Services Contractor will need to prepare a plan and submit their plan to 
NYSDEC. 
 
The Mussel Relocation Services Contractor will need to obtain a permit from NYSDEC. 
 
Questions asked are as follows: 
 
The Mussel Relocation Services Contractor’s present asked why the buffer areas both upstream and 
downstream where so large?  NYSDEC wrote the Mussel Relocation Services technical specification 
and only they can answer that question.  I will forward this question to NYSDEC and post an answer 
on Essex Counties Website ASAP. 
 
The Mussel Relocation Services Contractor does “not” need to prequalify as per NYSDEC’s technical 
specifications. 
 
The Mussel Relocation Services Contractor will “not” need to pay prevailing wages to their 
employees, this has been verified by Essex County.  All other Essex County requirements of their 
contract will be adhered to. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

END OF ADDENDUM # 1 

 




